
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Our children enjoyed watching the King 
Arthur show on Monday and learning 
about this famous British story. Next to 
this message you can see some images 
from the performance.  
 
It was great to see so many of 
you at the Christmas Fayre on 
Wednesday evening. Our chil-
dren have been talking about it 
all week and really enjoyed the 
event. A huge thanks to the 
PTA for organising this event, 
and to the stall holders who 
participated to make this such an enjoyable occasion. We hope 
to have another fayre in the summer! You can see some pic-
tures from the Christmas Fayre on the last page of this newslet-
ter.  
 
Stay safe and have a lovely weekend.  

 
Kind regards, 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 10 December 2021 

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

Congratulations to Daisy Class who is our EYFS attendance winner with 
98.9%, Daffodil Class who are our KS1 attendance winner with 97.7% & Or-
chid Class who are our KS2 attendance award winner this week with 95.1%! 
The class with the highest attendance percentage at the end of each term 
will receive a special prize. Coming to school on time every day makes a sig-
nificant difference to how well children achieve at 
school. Good attendance at school is one of the 
key indicators of educational success for a child 
throughout their school life, so make it a priority to 
get your child to school every day.  
 
Please remember that we do not authorise holi-
days during term time.  

                                                        ATTENDANCE 

Class Name  Weekly  
Attendance  

Buttercup 95.2% 

Bluebell  93.6% 

Daisy 98.9% 

Daffodil 97.7% 

Lilac 87% 

Sunflower 94.2% 

Poppy 91.2% 

Lily 90.7% 

Carnation 94.7% 

Orchid 95.1% 

Magnolia 93% 

Autumn Term Second Half 2021 
Key Dates 

 
Wednesday 15 December 

Christmas lunch for children and staff 
 

Friday 17 December 
Last day of term—children  

finish at 1pm  
 

Friday 17 December 
School Disco after school 

 



Star of the Week in Bluebell Class is Teresa! Teresa shows great en-
thusiasm for all areas of learning and is always ready to work super 
hard. In addition, Teresa encourages others to do their best in all ac-
tivities. Great job, Teresa! 
 
Star of the Week in Buttercup Class is Devan! Devan has worked ex-
ceptionally hard to complete all his Maths work. In addition, Devan 
has been a perfect role model to his peers and has shown his peers 
how to complete all the daily tasks in our provision. Keep it up, De-
van!  
 
Star of the Week in Daisy Class is Oliwia! Oliwia has been working 
really hard and making a great effort with her Maths work, focussing 
on 'one more' and 'one less'. Keep up the good work! 
 
Star of the Week award in Lilac Class goes to Cillian. Cillian consist-
ently follows instructions and has a positive attitude towards learning! 
Cillian has been working well with his partner and is always focused 
on the task in hand. Good job Cillian! 
 
Star of the Week in Daffodil Class is Crina. Crina has always been 
seen to be making fantastic choices and is a great role model to oth-
ers. You are a dedicated student Crina, we are very proud of you!  
 
Star of the Week in Sunflower Class is Teddy. Teddy has been mak-
ing a super effort to join in with whole class discussions, sharing lots 
of excellent ideas with his classmates. Well done, Teddy. 
 
Star of the Week in Poppy Class is Muhammad. Muhammad is our 
Star for his progress in basketball lessons. During PE, Muhammad 
has tried really hard to improve his basketball skills and he showed 
great defensive skills this week.  
 
Star of the Week in Lily Class is Harper! Harper has impressed us with 
her knowledge of Time. She can read quarter past, half past, quarter 
to and o'clock times. As well as this, Harper also has impeccable man-
ners. Keep up the great work, Harper!  
 
Star of the Week in Carnation Class goes to Hawwa. Hawwa has 
been making a superb effort in Maths lessons. She is beginning to 
share her ideas and methods clearly. Keep it up! 
 
Star of the Week in Orchid Class has been awarded to Ophelia for her 
much-improved writing. Ophelia is working hard to write independently 
and this week has used some ambitious adjectives. Ophelia has also 
made an excellent effort to improve her handwriting! Keep it up, 
Ophelia.   
 
Star of the Week in Magnolia Class is Renaeyah! She has been ex-
ceptional since the start of the academic year and is always deter-
mined to do well in every single lesson. Renaeyah has also been a 
fantastic sportsperson in our PE lessons this year, showing great 
teamwork.  
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STAR OF THE WEEK 
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HEADTEACHER AWARDS 

The Headteacher Award in Bluebell Class goes to Maya! Maya has im-
pressed us all by doing so much independent work for her Maths and 
Literacy at home. She proudly showed her workbook to her teachers. 
Keep up the super work! 
 
The Headteacher Award in Buttercup Class goes to Aizah! Each week 
Aizah comes to school with a huge smile on her face as well as a posi-
tive attitude. In addition, Aizah goes out of her way to help others and is 
a kind and supportive friend. Keep being a fantastic friend and a great 
role model!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Daisy class goes to Dara! Dara has been 
working really hard when using her PECs books and has started to 
learn and use Makaton. Well done, Dara!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Lilac Class this week goes to Elijah. This 
week was Computing Week and Elijah approached our lessons with 
enthusiasm. He was able to use an iPad to create an algorithm (set of 
instructions) to make a rocket move across the screen! He focused on 
this task carefully and took turns with his partner too. Well done, Elijah! 
 
The Headteacher Award in Daffodil Class goes to Anzish. Anzish has 
been making great contributions to class discussions, especially in our 
lesson about weather around the world. Well done Anzish, keep up the 
fabulous work! 
 
The Headteacher Award this week in Sunflower Class goes to Elias. 
Elias has been making a super effort to work independently and com-
plete tasks by himself. We are very impressed with how hard he has 
been working to challenge himself. You deserve this, Elias!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Poppy Class goes to Abdullah. Abdullah has 
received the award for his work in Literacy. He created fantastic similes 
to show how bodies change during exercise. He said he felt "as hot as 
the sun". Fantastic writing, Abdullah! 
 
The Headteacher Award in Lily Class goes to Sanjay! Sanjay put lots of 
effort into his choir performance during the Christmas Fayre on 
Wednesday. Lovely singing, Sanjay!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Carnation Class goes to Natan. Natan has 
been working hard in all lessons. He is starting to share ideas and is 
working hard to improve his presentation. Well done! 
 
The Headteacher Award in Orchid Class has been awarded to Vilte. 
Vilte has consistently been an excellent role model to the class and has 
developed her confidence when explaining mathematical concepts to 
other students. Well done, Vilte!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Magnolia Class is presented to Tavia! She 
has been working hard in every single lesson and she has really im-
proved her presentation across all subjects. Tavia also makes great and 
thoughtful contributions to whole class discussions. 
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This week, Year 4 have been using the laptops to try their hand at coding. They have been using a 
series of tools and actions in order to make their own character move and perform different tasks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They have also looked at what it means to leave a ‘digital footprint’ and how to be safe when using the 
internet.  

CURRICULUM CORNER—YEAR 4 
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CHRISTMAS FAIR & SANTA’S GROTTO 


